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I. CALL TO ORDER


7:05 p.m. Mayor Scott Solberg called the City Council meeting to order by leading the Pledge of Allegiance.
Council Present:  Mayor Scott Solberg, Council members; Karen Folstad, Chad Rohland, Travis Torgerson, and Trent Turner.

Staff Present:  Administrator Jana Elton, Utilities Director John Sylling.

Guests Present:  Charlene Selbee with Fillmore County Journal, Rachel Stock with Caledonia Argus, Mike Patterson, Brock Elton, Russell Gerard, Mary Lou Gerard, Patrick Longmire Sr, Patrick Longmire Jr, Bobbi Holland.

II. ADOPT AGENDA 

Council member Rohland moved to adopt the agenda, seconded by Council member Turner, all voted in favor, motion carried.
III. CONSENT AGENDA

Council member Turner moved to adopt the consent agenda, seconded by Council member Torgerson, all voted in favor, motion carried.

IV. OPEN FORUM:  No comments.
V. OLD BUSINESS
1. Julie Amundson’s insurance

Council member Turner motioned to rescind last month’s vote to state that Julie Amundson can pay her own premiums.  This month’s premium has already been paid for by the city.  The city will pay her disability until the end of the year and then she will have to pay one months’ premium on her own. Seconded by Council member Rohland.  Discussion was held by council members.  Vote in favor of the motion was Turner-yay, Roland-yay, Solberg-nay, Folstad-nay, and Torgerson-nay.  Motion failed.
2. Russell and Mary Lou Gerard, City of Spring Grove, and John Sylling alley project
Administrator Elton gave an update regarding the property dispute surrounding the city alley located next to the businesses and properties off 2nd Ave NW and where its locations should be located.  Elton explained per city attorney’s request, he would like us to turn all this information over to him to review to formulate an opinion.  Russell Gerard gave a statement regarding his concerns.  Winn-Farmer’s Co-op voiced their concerns.  Mayor Solberg did assure the property owners that in the meantime, while this is being reviewed, the city will continue to remove snow and maintain the alley like what has been done in the past until this situation is resolved.  Mayor Solberg advised Elton to hand over all information collected to the city attorney.  This matter will be revisited again once an opinion has been formed by the city attorney.
3. EDA Quonset

Council member Rohland motioned have our city attorney draft a purchase agreement of the Quonset property to REVocity and the Spring Grove Real Estate Fund, LP.  Within the purchase agreement all the contingencies necessary shall be included, specifically contingent that if the project where to fail for any reason, that the property would return to back the city. Seconded by Council member Folstad, all voted in favor, motion carried.
4. Davy Engineering.  Part 1 completed, Comprehensive Plan.  Part 2 starting Zoning Code evaluation

Administrator Elton gave an update on the Comprehensive Plan and the Zoning Code evaluation.  Further clarification is needed from Davy Engineering as to what the actual project will consist of, what results we will be getting in return, who will be the lead person for this project, and when will it be completed.  Mayor Solberg recommended for Elton to obtain more information from Davy Engineering and to present the new information at the December council meeting.
5. Pool update
Utilities Director John Sylling explained that the company working on the pool will return in the spring to complete.  Their return date will all depend on the weather.  Once they are finished, the city must also do additional maintenance by adding certain chemicals in the water and that will need to sit for 30 days before the pool can be opened.
VI. NEW BUSINESS:
1. Liquor Store, concerns for future scheduled events

Administrator Elton expressed concerns regarding the future of our Municipal Liquor store regarding rental agreements.  Upcoming events are scheduled at the Fest Building.  Renters question if the liquor store closes that will leave them to find a different vendor.  Elton recommended looking at changing our policy and rental agreement to allow renters to choose from other options along with our own municipal liquor store until a final decision is made.  
Council member Rohland brought up the recent ballot question that polled our city residents if the city should own and operate a municipal liquor store.  The yes votes outweighed the no votes; 222 yes to 274 no.  Council member Rohland made a motion to discontinue the Municipal Liquor Store ending the last day of June 2023, and to have private off-sale licenses available to other businesses July 1st, 2022.  Discussion was held between the council members regarding the debate at hand, which was then seconded by Council member Folstad, all voted in favor, motion carried.  
2. Close Maple Drive for Music and Market 2023, waive Gazebo fees, city to put up cones on street, held Wednesdays May through September

Council member Torgerson motioned to close Maple Drive for Music and Market 2023, waive Gazebo fees, city to put up cones on street, event will be held Wednesdays May through September, seconded by Council member Folstad, all voted in favor, motion carried.

3. Approve Molly Wiste to Library Board - Resolution 22-44 Appointing Library Board Member
Council member Turner motioned to approve Molly Wiste to Library Board, Mayor Solberg seconded, all voted in favor, motion carried.
4. Approve hiring of Kelsey Bratland and Amelia Solum as co-managers of Swim Center

Council member Turner motioned to approve hiring Kelsey Bratland and Amelia Solum as co-managers of Swim Center, seconded by Council member Folstad, all voted in favor, motion carried.

5. Schedule a budget meeting in December to discuss adjustments

Mayor Solberg recommended that Administrator Elton handle this project and to bring recommendations to the next council meeting on December 20th.

VII. MAYOR/COUNCIL:  
1. Next Regular Meeting will hold December 20th, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.  

2. Administrator Elton informed the council that Richard’s Sanitation will be raising their rates.  Per their contract they can raise between 1-3% each year.  They will be raising it 3%.  The recycling rates will be increasing from $3.85 to $3.97, and the garbage rates will increase from $11.15 to $11.48.

VIII. MEETING REPORTS:  
-
1) EDA  - No meeting 
2) Parks – No meeting
3) Planning and Zoning – No meeting
4) Library – No meeting
5) Fire Department – Council member Turner announced he has received roughly $14,000.00 in grant money between two grants.  They received the Arlin Falck Grant, for which they purchased a Grain Rescue Auger and a battery-operated positive pressure fan.  The Compeer Financial Grant, they bought stackable air bags, barrier hoods and gloves.
IX. ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Solberg motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 p.m., seconded by Council member Turner, all voted in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted and 
approved on December 20th, 2022.
Attest: _______________________________











Jana Elton   

City Clerk/Administrator

